



Union Church 18/F Sunlight Tower 248 Queen's Road East Wan Chai Hong Kong

Dear Friends.

Thank you for your faithful support of Yang Hengbing. We are excited to bring you this update that highlights the ways you are making an impact and transforming lives.

I want to thank you for your continued support of Yang Hengbing and International China Concern. Your support makes it possible for us to continue creating full lives for China's most vulnerable children.

We would love to hear from you too! If you need to change your email address, or if you have moved and your home address has changed, please let us know. It is through your partnership that we are able to bring love, hope and opportunity to those we serve in China.

Sincerely,

Melissa Maize Donor Communications Manager

PS – See ICC's children and young people on Facebook & Instagram You can see some amazing updates about many of ICC's children and young people on Facebook and Instagram! It's a way to be connected more, and you can share it with others to introduce them to ICC.

ICC on Facebook: facebook.com/chinaconcern









## Yang Hengbing

**Age:** 16

Birthdate: 10/21/2005

Centre: Hengyang

Home: Skylark

Gender: Male

HYP0001386



Xin nian kuaile! Happy New Year!

Here in China the Year of the Tiger began on February 2nd, and the children were very much looking forward to it. The caregivers and staff busily cleaned the homes and prepared new clothing for the children to usher in the most important celebration of the year - the Spring Festival. More about that in a minute, but first let's look back on what Yang Hengbing has been doing over the last few months.

Bingbing attends classes each day. The teacher teaches them polite gestures. Before class, he must knock on the door, then greet the teacher and say hello before entering the classroom. In the class, Bingbing is very friendly. He is relatively good in the class. At present, he is the only one in the class who can fully recognize numbers, matching, finding numbers, and pasting numbers, and he can complete the exercises quickly.

We had some wonderful sunny weather just before CNY, and the kitchen staff were busy air drying beef, bacon, sausages and smoking them in big tins with their special recipe. These would be part of the sumptuous meals we have during the holiday because nothing is like the family dinner enjoyed on the lunar new year eve!

The tradition of wearing new clothing, shoes, and receiving red packets were the highlight on new year's day. This year someone donated special gifts for the children: Winter Olympic mascots for younger children, and thermal cups and music box for older kids. The children and young people walked around showing off their new clothing and some even asked to have their pictures taken. The youth all had big smiles on their faces, blessed each other with new year greetings, and a couple of them even shook hands with their guests showing their appreciation and happiness. In the afternoon there was a showing of the movie "Narnia" and the youth made snacks.

Bingbing likes to bask in the sun on the balcony and watch the cars coming and going through the balcony glass. One day, after taking a nap at noon, everyone sat in the sun and ate snacks on the





balcony. When Bingbing saw his little friend Xiaoxiao had cookie crumbs on the corner of his mouth, he wiped his mouth with the handkerchief on Xiaoxiao's chest. The caregiver praised him when she saw it.

This season, Yang Hengbing's diet was normal, his sleep quality was good, and his health was stable.

Much like the way the work of the young people in Hope Farm benefits everyone in the Spring Centre, the support of our team of faithful sponsors benefits every child in ICC's care. Thank you for your contribution to our mission of Love, Hope, and Opportunity for Yang Hengbing and every child with a disability.





Union Church 18/F Sunlight Tower 248 Queen's Road East Wan Chai Hong Kong

Dear Friends,

Thank you for your faithful support of Yang Hengcen. We are excited to bring you this update that highlights the ways you are making an impact and transforming lives.

I want to thank you for your continued support of Yang Hengcen and International China Concern. Your support makes it possible for us to continue creating full lives for China's most vulnerable children.

We would love to hear from you too! If you need to change your email address, or if you have moved and your home address has changed, please let us know. It is through your partnership that we are able to bring love, hope and opportunity to those we serve in China.

Sincerely,

Melissa Maize Donor Communications Manager

PS – See ICC's children and young people on Facebook & Instagram You can see some amazing updates about many of ICC's children and young people on Facebook and Instagram! It's a way to be connected more, and you can share it with others to introduce them to ICC.

ICC on Facebook: facebook.com/chinaconcern





## Yang Hengcen

Age: 17

Birthdate: 10/25/2004

Centre: Hengyang

Home: Willow

Gender: Male

HYP0001313



Xin nian kuaile! Happy New Year!

Here in China the Year of the Tiger began on February 2nd, and the children were very much looking forward to it. The caregivers and staff busily cleaned the homes and prepared new clothing for the children to usher in the most important celebration of the year - the Spring Festival. More about that in a minute, but first let's look back on what Yang Hengcen has been doing over the last few months.

The rehab teacher "makes" Cencen play his favorite games every day. He plays with scarves every morning, sprays the spray bottle, and plays with colorful lantern fish.

Every Monday to Friday, he participates in the circle activity hosted by the rehabilitation teacher. Cencen likes the "luminous mushroom" in the circle activity. Whenever the "luminous mushroom" comes to Cen, he quickly stretches out his arms and hugs it, holding it and smelling it. He also tries to eat it, it's really cute.

On weekends, Cencen has free time. The caregiver will arrange the children's activities according to the weather. For example, if the weather is good, the caregiver will accompany the children to go for a walk outdoors. Cencen likes the fresh air outside very much. If the weather is bad, the caregiver will organize the children to play with building blocks and play games. At this time, Cencen will stay with his brothers quietly, with a slight smile on his face.

We had some wonderful sunny weather just before CNY, and the kitchen staff were busy air drying beef, bacon, sausages and smoking them in big tins with their special recipe. These would be part of the sumptuous meals we have during the holiday because nothing is like the family dinner enjoyed on the lunar new year eve!

The tradition of wearing new clothing, shoes, and receiving red packets were the highlight on new year's day. This year someone donated special gifts for the children: Winter Olympic mascots for younger children, and thermal cups and music box for older kids. The children and young people





walked around showing off their new clothing and some even asked to have their pictures taken. Cencen has a special liking for water. He likes to wash his hands and face very much. Summer is the swimming season, and he is happiest when he is in close contact with water. Cencen is also a strong boy. During this quarter, Cencen had a normal diet, good sleep quality, and good health. Much like the way the work of the young people in Hope Farm benefits everyone in the Spring Centre, the support of our team of faithful sponsors benefits every child in ICC's care. Thank you for your contribution to our mission of Love, Hope, and Opportunity for Yang Hengcen and every child with a disability.





Union Church 18/F Sunlight Tower 248 Queen's Road East Wan Chai Hong Kong

Dear Friends,

Thank you for your faithful support of Yang Junyu. We are excited to bring you this update that highlights the ways you are making an impact and transforming lives.

I want to thank you for your continued support of Yang Junyu and International China Concern. Your support makes it possible for us to continue creating full lives for China's most vulnerable children.

We would love to hear from you too! If you need to change your email address, or if you have moved and your home address has changed, please let us know. It is through your partnership that we are able to bring love, hope and opportunity to those we serve in China.

Sincerely,

Melissa Maize Donor Communications Manager

PS – See ICC's children and young people on Facebook & Instagram You can see some amazing updates about many of ICC's children and young people on Facebook and Instagram! It's a way to be connected more, and you can share it with others to introduce them to ICC.

ICC on Facebook: facebook.com/chinaconcern





## Yang Junyu

Age: 7

Birthdate: 06/04/2014

Centre: Hengyang

Home: Little Pandas

Gender: Male

HYP0002073



Xin nian kuaile! Happy New Year!

Here in China the Year of the Tiger began on February 2nd, and the children were very much looking forward to it. The caregivers and staff busily cleaned the homes and prepared new clothing for the children to usher in the most important celebration of the year - the Spring Festival. More about that in a minute, but first let's look back on what Yang Junyu has been doing over the last few months.

Every day at 2:45 pm, our Junyu will participate in the circle activity at home. He enjoys interacting with others, so the daily circle activity time is his happiest time.

Every Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 9:50 in the morning, our Junyu will participate in one-on-one therapy sessions. Junyu likes to play on a trampoline in the rehabilitation room and likes to interact with the therapist. He is very stimulated by the outside world. He is sensitive, and especially ticklish; when the therapist touches him, he will laugh happily. He will also practice lying prone on the triangle pad every day to relax his muscles and promote his growth. We had some wonderful sunny weather just before CNY, and the kitchen staff were busy air

We had some wonderful sunny weather just before CNY, and the kitchen staff were busy air drying beef, bacon, sausages and smoking them in big tins with their special recipe. These would be part of the sumptuous meals we have during the holiday because nothing is like the family dinner enjoyed on the lunar new year eve!

The tradition of wearing new clothing, shoes, and receiving red packets were the highlight on new year's day. This year someone donated special gifts for the children: Winter Olympic mascots for younger children, and thermal cups and music box for older kids. The children and young people walked around showing off their new clothing and some even asked to have their pictures taken. The youth all had big smiles on their faces, blessed each other with new year greetings, and a couple of them even shook hands with their guests showing their appreciation and happiness. In the afternoon there was a showing of the movie "Narnia" and the youth made snacks.





During this time, Junyu gained a little weight. He is still so well-behaved. His standing is also great now. He can stand for half an hour every day. His caregiver sometimes praises him and touches his head, and he responds with laughter.

Much like the way the work of the young people in Hope Farm benefits everyone in the Spring Centre, the support of our team of faithful sponsors benefits every child in ICC's care. Thank you for your contribution to our mission of Love, Hope, and Opportunity for Yang Junyu and every child with a disability.





Union Church 18/F Sunlight Tower 248 Queen's Road East Wan Chai Hong Kong

Dear Friends,

Thank you for your faithful support of Yang Junqiu. We are excited to bring you this update that highlights the ways you are making an impact and transforming lives.

I want to thank you for your continued support of Yang Junqiu and International China Concern. Your support makes it possible for us to continue creating full lives for China's most vulnerable children.

We would love to hear from you too! If you need to change your email address, or if you have moved and your home address has changed, please let us know. It is through your partnership that we are able to bring love, hope and opportunity to those we serve in China.

Sincerely,

Melissa Maize Donor Communications Manager

PS – See ICC's children and young people on Facebook & Instagram You can see some amazing updates about many of ICC's children and young people on Facebook and Instagram! It's a way to be connected more, and you can share it with others to introduce them to ICC.

ICC on Facebook: facebook.com/chinaconcern





## Yang Junqiu

Age: 7

Birthdate: 06/07/2014

Centre: Hengyang

Home: Little Pandas

Gender: Male

HYP0002067



Xin nian kuaile! Happy New Year!

Here in China the Year of the Tiger began on February 2nd, and the children were very much looking forward to it. The caregivers and staff busily cleaned the homes and prepared new clothing for the children to usher in the most important celebration of the year - the Spring Festival. More about that in a minute, but first let's look back on what Yang Junqiu has been doing over the last few months.

Every day at 2:45 pm, our Qiuqiu will participate in the circle activity in the Little Panda home. He likes to have the teacher interact with him, so the daily circle activity time is his happiest time. Every Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at 9:50 in the morning, our Qiuqiu will participate in one-on-one therapy sessions. Children with high muscle tension such as Qiuqiu need therapy that involves soft touch and low speed, because rough movements and loud voices will cause his body muscles to contract. The muscle tension of his limbs will increase greatly, and the resistance will be great, which will not support and stabilize the body, so his rehabilitation is mainly prone, passively stretching the limbs and relaxing those tense muscles to avoid contractures.

We had some wonderful sunny weather just before CNY, and the kitchen staff were busy air

We had some wonderful sunny weather just before CNY, and the kitchen staff were busy air drying beef, bacon, sausages and smoking them in big tins with their special recipe. These would be part of the sumptuous meals we have during the holiday because nothing is like the family dinner enjoyed on the lunar new year eve!

The tradition of wearing new clothing, shoes, and receiving red packets were the highlight on new year's day. This year someone donated special gifts for the children: Winter Olympic mascots for younger children, and thermal cups and music box for older kids. The children and young people walked around showing off their new clothing and some even asked to have their pictures taken. The youth all had big smiles on their faces, blessed each other with new year greetings, and a couple of them even shook hands with their guests showing their appreciation and happiness. In





the afternoon there was a showing of the movie "Narnia" and the youth made snacks. When the weather is good, the caregivers will bring the children to the balcony to bask in the sun. Qiuqiu likes the feeling of the sun shining on his face. You can tell by the smile on his face. Qiuqiu is getting more and more lovely and has improved in all aspects. He can always respond to everyone's love for him with his happy laughter. During this season, Qiuqiu is in good health. Much like the way the work of the young people in Hope Farm benefits everyone in the Spring Centre, the support of our team of faithful sponsors benefits every child in ICC's care. Thank you for your contribution to our mission of Love, Hope, and Opportunity for Yang Junqiu and every child with a disability.